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There was a motion passed on 2.22.22 to have the housing dept to
report back in 30 days on recommendations and possible
amendments to the eviction moratorium. It is 5.20.22 and no such
report and recommendations have been made. Please guys do not
procrastinate and it is time to abolish the eviction moratorium and
let the true financial impacted by covid19-Landlords to regain
their properties, collect rent and evict the abusers of the system.
Your office is already encouraging social gathering, public
events, ribbon cuttings and so on so why the eviction protection is
in place when the sole purpose was to remain at home and you are
not encouraging that anymore. Otherwise please buy or properties
at market value and you can rent to the tenants and keep the same
abuser of the system tenants as your own. Stop the socialism stop
the appropriation of property without recourse. I never thought in
million years that this will happened in America. I rather live in
Mexico or any other country but we are leaving Los Angeles
socialism city for one and for all. In order to extend the
moratorium you need facts and data you can't do extension with
"mimo and mo" this is not a game and stop with the abuse of
power you work for all angelenos and no just a certain class.



